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November 14, 2007

Mr. Arthur Coccodrilli

Chairman

Independent Regulatory Revnew Commission
333 Market Street, 14™ Floor cin
Harrisburg, PA 17101

Re: Proposed Regulatlons
#16A-4815 (Pre-Need Funeral Arrangements); and
#16A-4816 (Pre-Need Activities of Unlicensed Employees)

Dear Mr. Coccodrilli and the Members of the IRRC,
ialized agencies is a professional

The Philadelphia Alliance of
cies in Phlladelp a that serve more

organization of 42 provi def a
than 50,000 PGOpIe

opposntlon to
Dlrectors regardm'

(1) Requnre a lic
activities pe onai

addressing the irrevocable nature of
[Maintaining the irrevocability

(4) Require notification of every ‘customer regarding the
ability to transfer the contract in the event of a change in
ownership. By placmg these unnecessary burdens on funeral
- directors, you ‘would be devalumg pre-—need funeral planmng,
~ whicha srgnlﬁcant segment of the populatlon wants and
values.
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As service providers for individuals with disabilities, our goal is to provide
independence and dignity during the lifetime of such individuals. Additionally,
there is a moral obligation to these people and those who care for them to provide
the same dignity upon their death. Through prearrangement plans an individual’s
team, along with the individual with disabilities and their families, are able to plan
the service that they want. Through the pre-payment plans, what was once
impossible for the people we support is now a reality.

As the Executive Director of the Philadelphia Alliance, I am deeply concerned
about the insensitivity regarding how individuals with disabilities (often
uninsurable) will be laid to rest under these regulatory changes. As a potential
customer, whose parents have prearranged their funerals, I am also alarmed
that the Board would propose regulations that would limit my ability to do the
same.

The members of The Philadelphia Alliance are puzzied why the State Board of
Funeral Directors would propose regulations that would restrict access to
prearranged funerals. It is difficult to see how these regulations protect the
public. One has to wonder if the State Board of Funeral Directors is simply
pursuing some self-serving agenda, since they have not described the need for
the proposed regulatory changes.

I thank you for reviewing our concerns. I have read the IRRC comments on
these proposed regulations; and I see that we are in agreement on many points
related to the questionable need for and the effect of these proposed regulations.
Please continue to protect the public by allowing free competition and the ability
to make informed, unemotional decisions. I am happy to discuss the concerns
expressed here at public hearings on the regulations or at your convenience.

Tim Wilson
Executive Director

Cc:  Fiona E. Wilmarth, Director of Regulatory Review, IRRC
John H. Jewett, Regulatory Analyst, IRRC
Heather Wimbush Emery, Assistant Counsel, IRRC

Honorable P. Michael Sturla, Chairman, House Professional Licensure Committee,

333 Main Capitol Building, PO Box 202096, Harrisburg, PA 17120-2096
Marlene Tremmel, Executive Director, House Professional Licensure Committee
Christine Line, Counsel, House Professional Licensure Committee
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